








 
 
My Dearest Parishioners, 
     In the past few weeks, we have had many 
breakdowns and a few improvements.  The 
breakdowns include: a leaky radiator pipe in the 
heating system in the Main Church, a failure of the 
secondary hot-water pump for the Main Church 
heating system, the Rectory kitchen developed a 
water leak and the Church women’s bathroom toilet 
itself sustained a crack.  Some repairs were made 
on an emergency basis and some are being fixed 
as quickly as possible in order to avoid any 
disruption of service. 
     On the brighter side, we are in the process of 
repairing the louvers in the Main Steeple, under the 
stairway to the Choir loft, we are improving this area 
and preparing it for the arrival of a statue of our 
Blessed Mother, Our Lady of Fatima!  A few 
generous parishioners have donated the cost of its 
completion.  I pray that we can complete this project 
by May of 2016.  Then, I hope we can put a 
committee together to plan for the official dedication 
of the 100 year Anniversary of Mary’s Apparition at 
Fatima in 2017. 
     Only with your help and sacrifice can we 
accomplish the goal of “Rebuilding the Jewel of 
South River!” 
     I pray that all of us have a truly Blessed and 
Spiritually “Advantageous” Advent Season. 

~ Rev. Michael Gromadzki 
Pastor 

 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Mary’s Parish 
 

Sunday, December 20, 2015 
9 AM to 12 Noon 

Parish Center 
 

Pancakes, Sausage, OJ, Milk, Coffee 
Tickets: Adults $6 / Children under 12 FREE 

Tickets on sale after all Masses,  
in the Parish Office during office hours  

or at the door. 

SPRZEDAŻ PIEROGÓW NA „ODBUDOWĘ 
NASZEGO KOŚCIOŁA„ 

...przez Związek Polonii przy Parafii Matki Boskiej 
Ostrobramskiej odbędzie się po wszystkich mszach 
św. 12-go i 13-go grudnia, 2015 r. w Centrum 
Parafialnym. Cena za tuzin świeżo zrobionych 
pierogów przez naszych parafian wynosi $7.00. 
Serdecznie prosimy o hojne poparcie naszej parafii 
na „Odbudowę naszego Kościoła„ i życzymy 
„smacznego„. Jeżeli ktoś pragnie nam pomóc w 
robieniu tych pierogów zapraszamy na sobotę rano 
12-go grudnia do Centrum 
Parafialnego. Dziękujemy! 
 

PIEROGI SALE 
“REBUILD MY CHURCH” 

FUNDRAISER 
 

...by the Polish Heritage Society 
of St. Mary’s Parish, will take 
place after all Masses on December 12 & 13, 2015 
in the Parish Center.  The cost is $7.00 per dozen of 
freshly made pierogis by our parishioners.  Please 
support this “Rebuild My Church” fundraiser and 
enjoy!  Anyone wishing to help us make these 
pierogis is asked to join us on Saturday morning, 
December 12, in the Parish Center.  Thank You! 

Forms for Poinsettia Memorials 
and Wishes are available at the 
entrances of the church or in the 
Parish Office.  The deadline to 
submit names is December 7th.  

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION … Please 
be reminded that Tuesday, 
December 8, is the Solemnity of the 
Immaculate Conception of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary and a holy day 
of obligation.  Masses are 8 am, 
12:15 pm and 7 pm.  Also, the Parish 
Office will be closed in observance of 
the holy day. 

With Deepest Appreciation ...    
     St. Mary’s Seniors would like to extend their 
sincere appreciation to Father Michael for the 
beautiful Healing Mass on November 9.  The 
comfort that you gave to those who came will live on 
in their hearts. 
     We would also like to send a thank you to our 
organist Lawrence Lasko.  The music was very 
moving and added to the emotions of those 
attending. 



Using Goodsearch.com  
to help  

Rebuild My Church! 
 

Goodsearch.com & its companion GoodShop are 
simple ways to help St. Mary's raise money for our 
"Rebuild My Church" Restoration Project. 
Goodsearch.com is an internet search engine that 
donates money to numerous causes whenever a 
registered user makes a search on the web. Every time a 

registered user searches on the 
internet using the website's search 
engine, Goodsearch.com will 
donate one penny to St. Mary's of 
Ostrabrama.  
 

GoodShop (the link is found on the 
Goodsearch.com Home Page 
toolbar) can be used to raise even 
more money for "Rebuild My 

Church!" Thousands of on-line stores are linked to 
GoodShop. Every time a purchase is made at a 
participating on-line store through a link from GoodShop 
by a registered, logged-in user, a percentage of that 
purchase is donated to St. Mary of Ostrabrama. 
   Signing up is fast & very easy, just a few  simple steps: 
 

First, go to www.goodsearch.com on the internet.  
 In the upper right hand corner of the homepage, click 

on "Sign up." 
Next, provide your first & last name, e-mail address, 

then create a password. 
After registration, you will be sent to a page to select 

the charitable organization you wish to support.  In the 
search box, type "St. Mary of Ostrabrama RC Church." 
The name "St. Mary of Ostrabrama RC Church" will 
appear in a blue shaded bar below the search box. 

Click on the shaded bar to select St. Mary's to benefit 
every time you use Good.search.com. 

You will be sent an e-mail confirming your 
Goodsearch.com account. Answer & your account will 
be activated. 

 

There is no cost of any kind to St. Mary's or any 
registered user for searching on Goodsearch.com other 
than the time spent using the site. There is no limit to the 
amount of money that can be raised. All it takes is a bit of 
time and effort to raise funds to restore our beautiful 
church, the Jewel of South River! 

Goodsearch.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Looking Ahead 
 
 

We look ahead to the coming of the Son of Man, 
standing erect and with heads held high.  We live 
in hope, not in fear.  Our experience of God is no 
longer limited by human weakness or even human 
sinfulness.  God has always been one step ahead of 
us, with a plan that exceeds our greatest desires. 
 

  - from  The Little Way of Advent 

MINUTE MEDITATION 

AROUND THE DIOCESE . . .  

Breakfast with Santa 
Toys for Tots 

 

December 13, 2015 
9 AM to 12 PM 

South River VFW 
 

Cost: $10 / Children under 10 FREE 
 

Please bring a toy for a needy child. 
Tickets are on sale after all Masses. 

Memorial Room Candle Intentions 
December  2015 

 
 

+ Blandino & Tagliente Families 
Req.	by:	Bob	&	Grace	Tagliente		

 

+ Robert & Dorothy Pogroszewski 
Req.	by:	Debbie,	Dotty,	Sharon	&	Michelle		

	

+ Chester Zubrzycki 
Req.	by:	Wife,	Dorothy	

	

+ Paul Shepsko 
Req.	by:	Wife,	Stella	

 

+ JoAnn Czapkowski 
Req.	by:		Husband,	Frank	

	

+ Joan M. Uler 
Req.	by:	Husband,	Ron	

     The Holy Name would like to 
thank all parishioners who 

contributed $1,106 to their C.O.P.E. Program on 
November 21 & 22. The December disbursement 
was $1,080.  There will be no December collection. 
     Collections will resume in January 2016.  On 
behalf of our recipients, thank you for a great year 
for the program.  May all of you enjoy a Blessed 
Christmas and a Healthy New Year. 

All Are Invited ... 
The Holy Name will have their first Communion 
Breakfast Program following the 8:30 am Mass on 
Sunday, December 13.  The program topic will be 
“Aging in Place ~ An Option that Requires 
Planning.”   

OPŁATKI / CHRISTMAS WAFERS 
Wafers are on sale after all Masses during Advent 
at the entrances of the church and in the Parish 
Office during business hours.  The cost is $4.00 per 
envelope. 




